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MINUTES

Annual General Meeting of the Rooi Els Conservancy (REC)

Date: 14th Dec 2013 17:00  

Venue : Erf 222 Harveya Rd (Scholtz Residence)

1. The meeting was chaired by Mark Butler who welcomed the 30 members present.

2. Apologies were received from 10 members.

3. Acceptance of 2012 AGM Minutes – proposed by Dick Lockley and seconded by general consent. 

4. Financial Report, chairman reported in his capacity as treasurer that REC had 86 subscribed members and that funds held presently totalled R22,009.14. A highlight of the funding report was the very generous donations of many members towards the Leopard Camera Project.

5. Annual Report of the executive committee was read. The complete report can be viewed by clicking on:  Jaarverslag
6. Matters for Discussion, three themes dominated the discussion of our members :

· Invasive and alien plant species that are hosted by village and small holding residents. Problem species mentioned were Bottle Brush, Rooikrans, Port Jackson, Pine and Myrtle. 

· Wildlife in our midst. Jill Lockley reported on the Leopards and other species caught on camera. Wolfgang spoke of a study being conducted on our tortoises. Other wildlife deserving of closer examination are Otters, Seals, Snakes and Birds. Members expressed the need to be able to contribute reports of sighting location and time, as well as pictures to a centralised data store. One such facility could be through an Internet Forum which may be sourced through Google.   

· Kogelberg Biosphere Reserve Company (KBRC) which offers REC an opportunity to move from a small village voice, into an organisation which has a voice loud enough to be recognised by higher authority such as Overstrand Municipality. It was proposed that REC investigate a closer association with KBRC. 

7. Election of Committee for 2014. The following members volunteered and were accepted as executive committee members; Anuta Scholtz, Sandra Yeo, Janette Yeats, Evette Weyers, Jill Lockley, Mary Comrie. Members encouraged the committee to investigate a different executive structure which may spread the load of responsibility more equitably. Members were also clear that constitutional issues should not stand in the way of required change. The committee was tasked with investigating alternative structures and, if required, calling a special general meeting to ratify possible changes to the constitution. 

8. Adjournment – there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned to allow members present an opportunity for refreshment.
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